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MEMORANDUM 
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Community Planning Division 
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Community Planning Division 
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Community Planning Division 

SUBJECT: Administrative Correction to the 2004 Approved Sector Plan for the Prince George's 

Gateway Arts District 

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval to correct a Character Area mapping 
error within the 2004 Approved Sector Plan for the Prince George's Gateway Arts District. 

Planning Information Services and Community Planning Division staff have been assisting a 
contract purchaser who is interested in redeveloping the prope1ty at 4204 37th Street in Brentwood. The 
property encompasses the n0tth half of Lots 12, 13 and 14, Block 3, and a narrow strip on the south 
po1tion of Lots 27 and 28. All lots with exception of Lot 14 are zoned R-55 (One-Family Detached 
Residential). Lot 14 is zoned C-A (Ancillary-Commercial) and, according to current tax records, is being 
used commercially. The Character Areas map shows Lot 14 in the TRN (Traditional Residential 
Neighborhood) character area. 

The sector plan defines the TRN character area thusly: 

"In many ways, the traditional residential neighborhood character areas suggest a glimpse 
of small town Americana. They overlay land zoned for single-family housing (attached 
and detached). The historic houses and streetcar suburban pattern of interconnecting 
narrow streets and shaded sidewalks within easy access to town centers and Metro are 
assets to be protected from encroachment or significant loss of integrity. This 
development character reinforces the existing single-family detached residential 
neighborhoods as calm, low-traffic, and child-safe. Although the area is residential, fine 
ait and handcraft home occupations are permitted. Development district standards retain 








